	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Tuesday April 24, 2007
20070424-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	[image: image2.jpg]America’s ;-i‘/ Best




In this issue:

· Metro Fare Change Proposal
· Green Line Bill to Be Considered By State Assembly Committee


	Metro Fare Change Proposal
This Afternoon, I submitted an Op-Ed piece to the Los Angeles Times for their consideration for possible publication that outlines my reasons for proposing a change in Metro’s fare structures. The article, titled Metro’s Rising Transit Subsidies Undercut Mobility For All, will explain to readers that for decades, taxpayers in Los Angeles County have been heavily subsidizing fares for Metro Bus and Rail riders. I have attached a copy of the Op-Ed piece that was submitted. I have also sent out a letter to local, state and federal elected officials as well as various community leaders and partners explaining my position with regards to Metro fares and the need to generate additional revenue. I have attached a sample copy of the letter as well.

A reporter from Channel 62 requested information on the Fare Adjustment Public Hearing scheduled for May 24, 2007.  Media relations staff explained to the reporter that despite rising costs for new equipment, fuel, labor, and other operating expenses, Metro has maintained one of the lowest fare structures in the country and that Metro will not be in a position to continue serving the increase demand without securing additional revenue. The story is expected to air later tonight. 

Green Line Bill to Be Considered By State Assembly Committee

On April 25th, the State Assembly’s Local Government Committee will consider AB 889 which seeks to create a construction authority for possible future extensions of the Metro Green Line to the airport and a coastal alignment to the south.  The bill was considered and adopted last week by the Assembly Transportation Committee.  The Los Angeles Chamber of Commerce is also scheduled to consider a presentation on the Green Line Extension to the Airport tomorrow morning at its Transportation and Goods Movement Committee meeting.  
Metro staff has issued the following Legislative Alert to Los Angeles County’s State Assembly and Senate Delegation and will testify in opposition to AB 889 at the Assembly Local Government hearing.  Board members who are concerned about this measure are urged to contact members of the Assembly Local Government Committee.
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